May 6, 2024

Dahlgren Township and Laketown Township May 6, 2024 Joint Meeting

The Dahlgren Township and Laketown Township Board of Supervisors met for a joint meeting on May
6, 2024, to review and approve the Feasibility Report for Augusta Road Improvements. Present from
Dahlgren Township were Chairman Jeff Thompson, Supervisor Brian Gennrich, Supervisor Keith
Kooiman and Clerk Mary Olson. Present from Laketown Township were Chairman Pete Parris,
Supervisor Mike Klingelhutz, Supervisor Cathy Nielson and Clerk Leanne Kinze. Also present was Ron
Bray, Laketown Township Engineer.

Chairman Parris called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Ron Bray went through the feasibility study and explained each section. There was some discussion on
some of the sections, but all was agreed upon.

It will be up to each Township to decide if and how much they will assess the residents along the town
line portion of Augusta Road.

On motion by Supervisor Kooiman and seconded by Supervisor Gennrich to accept the Feasibility
Report for the Augusta Road Improvement and to set the date of the public hearing for June 6, 2024 at
7:00 pm.

Chairman Thompson — Yes

Supervisor Gennrich — Yes

Supervisor Kooiman ~ Yes
Motion passed.

Laketown Township patched some potholes on Augusta Road. On motion by Chairman Thompson and
seconded by Supervisor Gennrich that Dahlgren Township will pay half of the repairs, not to exceed
$500.00. Vote-aye-all-approved.

On motion by Chairman Parris, seconded by Chairman Thompson to adjourn the meeting. Vote-ayc-all-
appﬁoved.
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Approved by the Board on May 13, 2024 Meeting



